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February 20, 2025 
 
Dear Neighbour, 
 
Re: Vegetation clearing at Fraser Highway and Highway 15 
 
To support the growing transportation needs in the region, South of Fraser Maintenance and Storage 
Facility (SFMSF) is under development in Surrey. Located at the southeast corner of Fraser Highway and 
Highway 15 (176 Street), the SFMSF will serve as a necessary SkyTrain vehicle storage and maintenance 
facility to support the region’s SkyTrain network.  
 
Starting March 1, tree clearing and vegetation 
management will get underway on the site. There 
will be a temporary increase in noise while the work 
is taking place. Additional site preparation activities 
will continue through 2025. 

Work schedule: 

• March 1-15: 7 days a week, 7 a.m. to 8 p.m. 
• March 15 onwards: Monday to Saturday, 7 a.m. 

to 8 p.m. 

The trees and vegetation located in the 
southeastern corner of the site will remain in place. 
North Creek Park, south of the site, will not be 
impacted (see map).  

Thank you for your patience and understanding 
while we complete this work. We will provide 
updates about the SFMSF, including additional site 
preparation works planned later this year, as they 
become available. For more information, please 
email sfmsf@gov.bc.ca. 
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